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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Monday 16th October, 2006.

                                           Headed Item No: H- I ( 11 ) 

                                 


     H – I (11)
Report on Kiltalown Community Facility and Playground 

Kiltalown House, Tallaght was acquired by the former Dublin County Council in 1986 as part of a larger acquisition of land for housing, road and open space purposes. 

The House has been used over the years as a Community facility mainly offering adult education courses and holistic therapy treatments to the local and wider community.

In 2004 the Council received an application from the Tallaght Rehabilitation Project (TRP) for a premises in West Tallaght in which their service could be based. Tallaght Rehabilitation Project offers rehabilitation to former drug users helping them to get back to a regular lifestyle and preparing them for possible future employment.  Tallaght Rehabilitation Project have between 15 and 20 clients on their books at any given time. They receive public funding through the various agencies. 
Kiltalown House was considered suitable for Tallaght Rehabilitation Project work and following negotiations with the existing Management Committee of the house, an agreement was reached whereby the existing holistic therapy service and the Tallaght Rehabilitation Project service could be provided from the house at the same time under the Tallaght Rehabilitation Project name. 

In 2005 the Council approved a sum of €150,000 from the infrastructure side of the IAP Scheme funds for improvements to the house. 

These works included upgrading of the heating system, security technology, new kitchen, repair/replacement of windows and doors as necessary, replace toilets etc.

The members were informed in October 2005 of the intention to grant a Management Licence to Tallaght Rehabilitation Project for Kiltalown House and garden. The facility was officially opened by the President accompanied by the Mayor on the 3rd October 2006.
A consultation meeting with the residents in Kiltalown regarding the provision of a potential play facility at the rear of St. Thomas’s church took place on May 15th 2006.

Although the facility was welcomed by almost all residents, residents in the immediate vicinity of the proposed site expressed fears that such a provision could lead to an increase in Anti Social Behaviour in the area. In an attempt to address these fears, it was agreed to suspend the construction of the play facility until these fears, and the needs of local young people, perceived to be engaged in Anti-Social behaviour were addressed. 

A consultation process involving all stakeholders (local youth diversion Jay Project, Jobstown Community Council, Kiltalown Estate Management, Cluaid/Elms Residents Association, South Dublin County Council, Garda, Tallaght Rehabilitation Project) was then put in place, as a result of which it is proposed to install a soccer wall and youth seating area on a trial basis, in Kiltalown Park on a site agreeable to all. It is hoped to commence construction shortly.
Should the provision of the above address meet both the needs of the local youth and the fears of the local residents, the provision of a playground for young children (up to 6 years old) will then be revisited. 
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